
 

Direct: 608-284-2605 
lclifford@gklaw.com 
 

February 22, 2006 

Via E-mail (hillsidedairyfarm@yahoo.com) and First Class Mail 
Linda Ceylor, Vice President 
Save Our Unique Lands 
N3689 Riley Road 
Catawba, WI  54515-9537  
 

RE: Request to cease use of “WIEG’s Energy Ratepayer’s Bill of Rights” 
 
Dear Ms. Ceylor: 

 
We write as legal counsel to the Wisconsin Industrial Energy Group, Inc. (WIEG). 

WIEG’s Board of Directors is aware that the work entitled “WIEG’s Energy Ratepayers’ 
Bill of Rights” (RBOR) has been used and promoted by Save Our Unique Lands (SOUL), 
particularly via SOUL’s website.  

WIEG’s Energy Ratepayers’ Bill of Rights was prepared on behalf of and for WIEG, in 
part, by Nino Amato in connection with his duties as WIEG President.  The Consulting 
Agreement between Mr. Amato and WIEG grants WIEG ownership in all work prepared or 
created by him, including the copyright in such work.  

As the copyright owner, WIEG has the exclusive right to reproduce, distribute, and 
prepare derivative works based on the “WIEG’s Energy Ratepayers’ Bill of Rights.”  See 17 
U.S.C. §106.  The unauthorized reproduction and distribution of this work, including by display 
on the internet, infringes WIEG's copyright.  See 17 U.S.C. §501.   

WIEG has requested Mr. Amato to cease the use of the RPBOR by him and others.  In 
response, he has informed us that SOUL’s use and promotion of the RPBOR was done on its 
own and without his recommendation or authorization. 

Accordingly, WIEG requests that you and SOUL take steps immediately to cease using -- 
for yourself, for SOUL, or for any other organization -- the work entitled “WIEG’s Energy 
Ratepayers’ Bill of Rights” and, specifically, that you cause it to be removed from any website 
on which it appears including, but not limited to, the SOUL website where it can be found at  

http://www.angelfire.com/wi/wakeupwisc/Energy_Ratepayers.htm 
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Thank you in advance for your cooperation.  If you have any questions about this request, 
don’t hesitate to call.  

Very truly yours, 

LA FOLLETTE GODFREY & KAHN 

 
/s/ Linda M. Clifford 

Linda M. Clifford 
Steve Heinzen 
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